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			This newsletter - sent on Mondays, Wednesdays and Fridays - contains important information and resources to support community pharmacies across England.







		




			In this update: HRT prescribing update; Pharmacy First otoscope reminder; GLP-1 RA supply updates; Last chance to register for our Data Security webinar.







		




			HRT prescribing for PPCs – GP IT update
Over half of GP surgeries now have digital solutions in place to automate the issuing of Hormone Replacement Therapy (HRT) items as single-item prescriptions at the point of prescribing.

This is something that NHS England and the Department of Health and Social Care (DHSC) had committed to when the HRT Pre-Payment Certificate (HRT PPC) was introduced in April 2023, and is a significant step towards reducing the burden on pharmacy teams who process mixed prescriptions that include both exempt HRT medicines and paid non-HRT items.

Community Pharmacy England has been pushing for this change and welcomes this important step. However, until the full roll-out of this automation is achieved, prescribers will still need to manually issue all HRT items as single-item prescriptions. 







		Read more, including our additional guidance 




		




			Pharmacy First: Requirement to have an otoscope from 1st April
As of April 1st, 2024, pharmacy owners must ensure they have an otoscope available, and all clinical pathways must be accessible in physical pharmacies registered for the Pharmacy First service. 
This deadline was highlighted in the NHS England letter announcing the Pharmacy First service, which advised that pharmacy owners could start providing the service on 31st January 2024, excluding the acute otitis media pathway, as long as an order for an otoscope had been placed and they were awaiting delivery.

Read more







		




			Medicine Supply Notification: Supply issues with multiple GLP-1 RA products
DHSC has issued a medicine supply notification for the following:
1. Semaglutide (Ozempic®) 0.25mg, 0.5mg and 1mg solution for injection in a pre-filled pen
1. Dulaglutide (Trulicity®) 0.75mg, 1.5mg, 3mg and 4.5mg solution for injection in a prefilled pen
1. Liraglutide (Victoza®) 6mg/ml solution for injection in a pre-filled pen.
Relevant information about these products and advice for pharmacy teams is highlighted in our news story. Pharmacy teams can also check the Medicines Supply Tool, which provides up to date information about medicine supply issues.

Learn more
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	Last chance to register for our Data Security and Protection Toolkit webinar on Wednesday 20th March at 7pm to help community pharmacy owners to complete the Data Security and Protection Toolkit for 2023/24.

This will be a workshop session where representatives from Community Pharmacy England and NHS England’s Digital Team will discuss the Toolkit questions, talk through the available guidance materials, and answer questions about making the declaration.




		Register now 
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